# Loo Paper

- Installment 12/20 -Your Fachschafts-Newsletter

#### **Events**

01.12., 19 c.t.	Experience Sharing
	(for Bachelor Freshmen)
01.12 20.12.	Exam registration period
02.12.	Dies Academicus
07.12 09.12.	FSV Election
14.12 20.12.	Evaluations
17.12., 18 c.t.	Virtual Christmas party
24.12 06.01.	Winter holidays

### **FSV Election**

This year the FSV is elected by you, too. If you already have applied for postal vote in November, your completed ballot paper and postal card must be received by the election officer by 9.12, 18:00. You still want to vote, even if you have not requested a postal vote? Then you can visit the CIP-Pool (part of the annex) on 07. & 08.12, 13-15 o'clock, and on 09.12, 11-13 o'clock, for the attendance vote. Please bring your student ID, passport and a mask. All candidates can be found here.

## **Christmas Party**

Christmas is coming and with it the Maths Christmas Party is drawing near. This year it will take place on the 17.12. at 6:15 p.m. via Zoom. To give us an idea of how many of you would like to participate please sign up here. (no real name required) If you want to contribute to the cultural program or have a creative idea about how to make this evening even more fun feel invited to contact us (for example with an e-mail to oeff@fsmath.uni-bonn.de)! For more information visit our Website.

We wish you all happy holidays and a relaxing calm before the storm of exams!  $\heartsuit$ 

#### **Evaluations**

From 14.12. until 20.12. the teaching evaluations will take place online (like last semester). There you can anonymously give feedback about your lectures and tutorials. Please participate if possible!

## **Exam Preparation**

After Christmas and New Years soon the time will come to prepare for the exams. If you want to make use of the experiences of you predecessors contact us via exams@fsmath.uni-bonn.de. We have got materials which can surely help you. Please note that it's very important that you use your s(n)\*\*\*\*\*\*@uni-bonn.de e-mail address. (no alias!)

#### Riddle of the month

The Diff-Bar is one of the very few gastronomical establishments that actually made a profit in 2020. Therefore they throw a christmas party for all employees (under strict hygiene guidelines). The main event is a christmas tombola where every person can draw exactly once. Every lot is a win, there are no blanks. The possible prizes are one graphics tablet, some bottles of wine but also cookies (yum!). Mrs. Noether has the incredible luck of winning the tablet while Mr. Moebius gets to enjoy some cookies. The probability of this happening was exactly 10%. Now the question is: How many bottles of wine where there to be won? The solution will be on the next Loo Paper.

The solution will be on the next Loo Faper

#### Solution of last months riddle:

"Are you infected?"



For feedback, Q&A mail to klopapier@fsmath.uni-bonn.de